
EMPLOYEE OF THE WEEK:

@DEANTRUSTROSE TWITTER

It hardly seems like five minutes ago that we were saying goodbye to the end of 
the Winter term, here we are again at another half term break. All pupils who this 
week have had 100% attendance, no lates and no negative behaviour points 
have been invited to the end of term reward, today’s is a silent disco. Well done 
to all of those pupils who qualified. Pupils have also today been able to spend 
their positive behaviour points in the school rewards shop where we have a 
huge range of items available for them to trade their points for. The more 
positive points, the bigger and better the item!
Thank you to all those who attended last night’s Year 9 Options Evening, there 
was a huge turnout and lots of positive conversations around the options that 
are available, including the new courses available for this year. A reminder that 
all completed options forms need to be returned to Mr Burrows by Thursday 
29th February.



BOOK OF THE WEEK: 
BOOK OBOOK OF THE WEEK: 
 THE WEEK: 

BOOK OF THE WEEK:  

Alice’s Adventures in Wonderland tells the story of Alice, a young, 
curious girl who follows a white rabbit down a rabbit hole and into 
Wonderland. 

There, she encounters some of the strangest and most peculiar 
creatures, including the Cheshire Cat and the Mad Hatter. Carroll 
regularly experimented with logic, wordplay, and mathematical puzzles, 
successfully creating an intriguing make-believe world that appeals to 
both children and adults.

 

Grammar time

What is wrong with the following sentence?

Ask them if their coming tomorrow.

First and last

Can you think of a word beginning with I and ending with A?

LITERACY CHALLENGE

MATHS CHALLENGE

Last week’s solution

There would have been 21 handshakes.

This week’s problem

You are given 3 positive numbers. You can add these together or multiply them together and the result 
would be the same. What are the 3 numbers?

EMPLOYEE OF THE WEEK

Mr Johnson  and Mr Barber for going above and beyond this week during staff absence



Our fabulous Y10 sport pupils have recently been assessed in their first unit of the course - Sports 
Leadership. Pupils have spent the past few months designing lesson plans, completing risk 
assessments and preparing to take sole charge of a class for the full duration of the lesson. We have 
been extremely impressed with both the maturity and the application of our young leaders to date. 
The key skills and knowledge assessed includes organisation, time management, communication 
skills, adaptability and controlling pupil behaviour. The moderation sessions are now complete, with 
many excellent grades awarded. Well done to all involved! 

SPORTS STUDIES

FACULTY OF THE WEEK



PHOTO-20

INTER-SCHOOL SPORT
Many of our pupils have been busy representing school in various sports these past few weeks, 
ranging from netball, football, rugby and badminton to name a few. After half term, there will be 
more opportunities in the form of indoor athletics, girls football and multi-sports within the borough. 

After school clubs will change each half term, in order to reflect the curriculum being delivered. 
Pupils should speak to their teachers if they would like to suggest any new ideas for clubs in the 
future. We welcome pupil feedback! 

FACULTY OF THE WEEK

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1A_tKA3hKG-go3hj4TCzddM4oNAWRhglD&usp=drive_copy


PHOTO-20FACULTY OF THE WEEK

This term has been a very productive one in the Performing Art department with Year 11 
moving on to begin their final examination, the launch of our whole school musical and the 
completion of our brand new Drama Studio! We have lots of exciting opportunities coming up 
for all pupils in the coming months and we can’t wait to finally get back to showcasing our 
pupils talents. 

Department of the week: Performance Faculty 

Year 7 Music

Year 7 have been able to enjoy their first time 
on keyboards. Not only have students been 
learning how to play classical music on the 
keyboard correctly, but achieving this by 
reading musical notation and rhythms to 
achieve their final goal of performing. Bach 
and Mozart have some strong competitors. 

Year 8 Music

Year 8 have dated back to a key 
historical event, when The Blues got 
introduced. Learning about the history 
and development that lead to one of the 
most recognisable pieces of music 
known. Students have been learning to 
play a walking bass-line and chord 
progression on keyboards, across 12 
consistent bars, commonly known as 
the ‘12 Bar Blues’. 

Year 9  Music
Like Year 8, Year 9 have also be 
discovering The Blues, developing the 
‘12 Bar Blues’ on keyboards, changing 
stylistic features to make the walking 
bass-line swing. Students have also 
developed an understanding of why 
Blues music was so important in our 
musical history, by developing into our 
much loved, Rock ‘N’ Roll, shown by our 
Year 9 school band .

It’s never too late to be part of something amazing.

Follow us on twitter 
@DTRB_PArts

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1A_tKA3hKG-go3hj4TCzddM4oNAWRhglD&usp=drive_copy


PHOTO-20FACULTY OF THE WEEK

This term Year 7 have been 
introduced to a new style of 
theatre developing their 
skills and knowledge of 
Greek Theatre. They have 
learned how to work as a 
Greek Chorus 
demonstrating a fantastic  
application of choral 
techniques using unison 
and canon as an ensemble.  

In Year 9, students have looked at key 
scenes from Grease, developing their 
script work skills and characterisation. 
They have demonstrated great progress 
this term, embracing the opportunity to 
work together using costumes and lighting 
to enhance their performance. 

Department of the week: Performance Faculty 

Year 8 have developed their understanding of physical theatre looking 
at the work of Frantic Assembly whilst working as an ensemble. They 

really have demonstrated some wonderful creativity this term, 
developing their skills in a new style of theatre. 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1A_tKA3hKG-go3hj4TCzddM4oNAWRhglD&usp=drive_copy


PHOTO-20FACULTY OF THE WEEKDepartment of the week: Performance Faculty 

Our new Drama Studio is finally up and 
running, providing pupils with a 
wonderful space to work in. The space 
functions as both a drama and dance 
studio with changing rooms for 
equipment, sound and lighting. We are 
extremely pleased with the new addition 
to the department, watch this space for 
more developments soon! 

Speak Up Project 
We have welcomed a new Speak Up group this term to work with our new artist 
Rick Bithell who is an actor and director who has worked in both theatre and TV. 
Pupils will work with Rick to create a performance that will be taken to the Lowry 
in July which will be performed to a live audience!

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1A_tKA3hKG-go3hj4TCzddM4oNAWRhglD&usp=drive_copy


PHOTO-20FACULTY OF THE WEEKDepartment of the week: Performance Faculty 

Jekyll and Hyde 

Our Year 10 Performing Arts pupils were 
given the opportunity to watch the National 
Theatre’s version of Jekyll and Hyde at the 
Lowry. Pupils also took part in a question 
and answer session with the cast, director 
and writer of the show which was a fantastic 
experience.The visit was fully funded 
through National Theatre.  

Winstanley College 
Our Year 10 Performing Arts and Music 
pupils were given the opportunity to 
take part in workshops at Winstanley 
college in music, acting and media. 
They then watched a fantastic 
performance of The Little Shop of 
Horrors with our ex pupil Callum taking 
the lead role of Seymour. It was a great 
opportunity for pupils to experience 
performing arts and music post 16. 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1A_tKA3hKG-go3hj4TCzddM4oNAWRhglD&usp=drive_copy


PHOTO-20FACULTY OF THE WEEKDepartment of the week: Vocational Faculty 

Hair and Beauty 
This term year 10 and year 11 pupils have been working on their final 
assignments. This has meant a lot of hard work and very little time for 
practical learning. 
They have been researching an entrepreneur in the hair and beauty 
industry and coming up with their own business ideas. 
They have had to produce a mood board of ideas and a presentation to a 
bank manager asking for a start up loan. 

Mrs Joy said “All of the pupils have 
worked so well so far in completing their 
projects. There has been some 
wonderful business ideas, some of 
which I might even steal for my own 
salon” 

“This has given them all inspiration for 
where this industry could take them in 
the future and you never know - we 
might be looking at the entrepreneurs of 
the future”

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1A_tKA3hKG-go3hj4TCzddM4oNAWRhglD&usp=drive_copy


PHOTO-20FACULTY OF THE WEEKDepartment of the week: Performance Faculty 

Construction 
This term in construction pupils 
have started to work on a new 
trade, learning how to apply their 
bricklaying skills. Both year groups 
have worked together to 
successfully to prepare materials, 
level their ground and prepare the 
footings to build a robust wall. 
Pupils have really enjoyed the 
challenge and applied their skills 
successfully. 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1A_tKA3hKG-go3hj4TCzddM4oNAWRhglD&usp=drive_copy


FACULTY OF THE WEEK



FACULTY OF THE WEEK

It was great to see so many of our Y9 pupils and their families at Thursday’s Guided Choices 
evening. We are very happy that pupils showed a lot of interest in our subject area as a KS4 
qualification choice. 

Below are the two Sport pathways available at Dean Trust Rose Bridge (dependant on numbers)

KS4 Guided Choices - Sport Pathway 

‘The teachers are all lovely and the course is very fun. 
I’ve learnt so many things in the time I’ve been in Sports 
Studies and love that I can recognise the different 
aspects of sport inside and outside of school, such as 
the values and solutions to barriers.’                                                     
(AR Y10)

You also get to plan and deliver your 
own lessons. This is really good 
because if your career involves 
children then this is good to learn and 
do.      (CJ Y10)

What pupils say…













MENTAL HEALTH FOR PARENTS/CARERS

As part of the Wigan Central Family Hub offer, the Mental Health Support Team in Schools are 
offering four parent/carer workshops to provide psychoeducation and support around anxiety 
during the February half term.  Please share across your teams and promote to all families you 
are working with across the Wigan Central neighbourhood.  Please see below Eventbrite links to 
book, booking is essential.

We are pleased to offer a parent workshop which outlines what anxiety is, the symptoms, and 
how this impacts children and young people. We will provide support strategies to help manage 
the physical and emotional feelings of anxiety.  This workshop is 90 minutes long and will be 
delivered by the Mental Health Support Team in Schools as part of the Wigan Central Family Hub 
offer. If your child is struggling with anxiety, this will be a useful, informative workshop for you! 
We look forward to meeting you.

Session 1

20/02/2024, 10.00am-11.30am

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/psychoeducation-for-anxiety-1-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-ce
ntral-tickets-790957032777

Session 2

20/02/2024, 1.00-2.30pm

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/psychoeducation-for-anxiety-2-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-ce
ntral-tickets-790956802087

Session 3

20/02/2024, 3.00-4.30pm

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/psychoeducation-for-anxiety-3-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-ce
ntral-tickets-790953331707

Session 4

20/02/2024, 5.00pm-6.30pm

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/psychoeducation-for-anxiety-4-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-central-
tickets-785824842257

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fpsychoeducation-for-anxiety-1-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-central-tickets-790957032777&data=05%7C02%7CKatePeake%40deantrustrosebridge.co.uk%7C70f2c391a3db4492dd3e08dc18f61006%7C08c21e9ce4c7432cb6e5a04ab9f83773%7C0%7C0%7C638412692348461656%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bwIDEtRk2xpkbgkoR5RTj6L86%2B5FiqXhqC1pyPaINKc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fpsychoeducation-for-anxiety-1-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-central-tickets-790957032777&data=05%7C02%7CKatePeake%40deantrustrosebridge.co.uk%7C70f2c391a3db4492dd3e08dc18f61006%7C08c21e9ce4c7432cb6e5a04ab9f83773%7C0%7C0%7C638412692348461656%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bwIDEtRk2xpkbgkoR5RTj6L86%2B5FiqXhqC1pyPaINKc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fpsychoeducation-for-anxiety-2-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-central-tickets-790956802087&data=05%7C02%7CKatePeake%40deantrustrosebridge.co.uk%7C70f2c391a3db4492dd3e08dc18f61006%7C08c21e9ce4c7432cb6e5a04ab9f83773%7C0%7C0%7C638412692348461656%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=G4ugRcwMzvc3LIc43HhLZJTcCf0yuwP0HRuBMxhfoNw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fpsychoeducation-for-anxiety-2-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-central-tickets-790956802087&data=05%7C02%7CKatePeake%40deantrustrosebridge.co.uk%7C70f2c391a3db4492dd3e08dc18f61006%7C08c21e9ce4c7432cb6e5a04ab9f83773%7C0%7C0%7C638412692348461656%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=G4ugRcwMzvc3LIc43HhLZJTcCf0yuwP0HRuBMxhfoNw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fpsychoeducation-for-anxiety-3-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-central-tickets-790953331707&data=05%7C02%7CKatePeake%40deantrustrosebridge.co.uk%7C70f2c391a3db4492dd3e08dc18f61006%7C08c21e9ce4c7432cb6e5a04ab9f83773%7C0%7C0%7C638412692348461656%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MUwWU5JREqJr7gQHhUb5Uwkm4bGYB9LfeXnT76mHDyc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fpsychoeducation-for-anxiety-3-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-central-tickets-790953331707&data=05%7C02%7CKatePeake%40deantrustrosebridge.co.uk%7C70f2c391a3db4492dd3e08dc18f61006%7C08c21e9ce4c7432cb6e5a04ab9f83773%7C0%7C0%7C638412692348461656%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MUwWU5JREqJr7gQHhUb5Uwkm4bGYB9LfeXnT76mHDyc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fpsychoeducation-for-anxiety-4-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-central-tickets-785824842257&data=05%7C02%7CKatePeake%40deantrustrosebridge.co.uk%7C70f2c391a3db4492dd3e08dc18f61006%7C08c21e9ce4c7432cb6e5a04ab9f83773%7C0%7C0%7C638412692348461656%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=B6aaM8JFQhWxVF8NICaoidHznwlwRFi%2B0c59c9V5wTw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fpsychoeducation-for-anxiety-4-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-central-tickets-785824842257&data=05%7C02%7CKatePeake%40deantrustrosebridge.co.uk%7C70f2c391a3db4492dd3e08dc18f61006%7C08c21e9ce4c7432cb6e5a04ab9f83773%7C0%7C0%7C638412692348461656%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=B6aaM8JFQhWxVF8NICaoidHznwlwRFi%2B0c59c9V5wTw%3D&reserved=0


HEAD OF YEAR AWARDS 

YEAR 7 

Mr Noonan would like to award Morgan B for always being extremely polite, hard working and displaying 
outstanding behaviour over this half term! Well done 😊

YEAR 10 

YEAR 11 

Layla B well done on such a great half term! You have completely turned it around, 
keep it up and keep going. 

Mohammed M- 
For doing an excellent job of welcoming our new EAL pupils to DTRB and making them part of our Year 10 

Community.

                                                                                        Eden G

Eden is an absolute pleasure to teach band be HOY for. She is always polite and well mannered. She 
puts 100% into her lessons and revision. Well done Eden 

Mr Goodwin would like to award Zenoba A for showing great resilience this term, and showing 
immense pride in her Geography work on the water cycle. Well done, and I hope to see many more 

examples of excellent work when we return!

YEAR 8 

YEAR 9 



ATTENDANCE MATTERS

Please can we remind all parents that reply slips giving consent for children to attend the 
trips should be brought into school as soon as possible and final payments made.

Please can parents be aware that medical appointments should, wherever physically possible, not 
take place during school hours. They should be arranged for before or after school. The 

attendance office should be notified via phone when this is not possible. 

It is also essential that parents of absent pupils should call school to notify us of reasons before 
9am. After this time, communications regarding absence will primarily go home via email. Parents 

who have downloaded the MCAS app, will also get a notification there. If you think you need to 
update your details to accommodate this, please get in touch.

As always, excellent attendance at school is the only sure-fire way to guarantee excellent success 
for our pupils.

A huge thank you and well done to all 477 students with 100% attendance.







 

                                DTRB rules:  “Be Respectful, Be Safe, Be Ready”.  

 ‘You cannot climb the ladder of success dressed in the costume of failure’

At Dean Trust Rose Bridge, we believe that the standards of personal appearance are reflected in the 
attitudes of our pupils. By dressing to a high standard, it has been shown that our standards of work, 
and subsequent outcomes, improve over time. Please support the school by ensuring that your child 

adheres to the school’s high standards of uniform and appearance.  Each day staff will check that 
pupils are dressed in accordance with the above expectations. 

Banned items should not be brought into school.  Banned items will be confiscated by staff. Please 
refer to our Standards and Expectations poster for clarity on banned items. 

Mobile phones: Any pupil found with their mobile phone during the school day will have this item 
confiscated. Confiscated phones will not be returned to a pupil under any circumstances. It is the 
parent/carers responsibility to collect the device from school at a mutually agreed time. 

If pupils need to bring a mobile  phone to school to ensure their safety when travelling, they must be 
handed in at the start of the day, before entering the building.    

Sanctions will be applied to any pupil who fails to meet the school’s standards and expectations.  

With your support, we will continue to improve the standards at Dean Trust Rose Bridge School. 
Together, we will continue to make progress, giving all our pupils the best life opportunities by 
developing hard-working and dedicated young adults with high standards and aspirations.

STANDARDS AND EXPECTATIONS



Standards & Expectations 

Lines of Communication  

Just a reminder to all parents, that 
your child’s Form Tutor should 

always be the first port of call if there 
are any questions or concerns. 

Furthermore, due to staff absence, if 
you have contacted a member of 

staff and have not heard back, 
please contact 

office@deantrustrosebridge.co.uk 

 and we can ensure any messages 
are directed to the right person. 

Up to date contact 
details 

Please can we ask that you 
ensure we have your most 

recent contact details on file so 
that if we have to communicate 

any changes to the normal 
operation of the school you 

receive the relevant messages. 

Working together 

Our strength develops when we 
work together as a community, 
ensuring that the children and 

young people who attend Dean 
Trust Rose Bridge receive the 
best possible experience even 

during these uncertain times. We 
feel blessed that we have such 
supportive parents, wonderful 

pupils, and an incredible staff who 
always go above and beyond for 

your children. 

 

mailto:office@deantrustrosebridge.co.uk


 

Top Tips for Parents and Carers
Have a look at the tips and links below with some suggestions on how to get you started 
and help you to stay safe and positive online. You and your family can #PlayYourPart in 
creating a better internet by…

Having conversations without judgement.
Whether by playing games, watching videos, or doing things your child enjoys, 
spending time together online is a great way to start conversations about the online 
world and how they’re finding being a part of it. 
It is important to ask questions and take an interest in what your child enjoys online.
An essential part of having this open dialogue is to not judge, even if their behaviour or 
life online isn’t what you wanted or expected. This ensures that your child feels they can 
come to you if ever they make a mistake or experience a problem online. 

Knowing where you can learn more about their favourite apps 
and games.
Websites like Common Sense Media or The Family Gaming Database can be 
invaluable sources of information. When your child starts talking about a new game or 
app, why not do some research into the reporting and blocking options available? Then 
you can help your child if they come to you with an issue.

Getting support if things go wrong.
There are lots of organisations who are there to support you and your family if 
something has gone wrong. The Report Harmful Content website can help you with 
issues such as cyberbullying, impersonation and threats. You can report worrying 
behaviour towards children to CEOP. Find out more on Children's Get Help page.

Reassuring your child that whatever happens online, you are 
there to support them.
Let your child know that the best way to address any problem they have online, is to tell 
a trusted adult immediately. For example, this might include someone sending them a 
friend request; an online message; telling them to visit a specific website, or app; or 
asking them for their personal information. Reassure them that if anything happens 
online that they are unsure about, or makes them feel worried or upset, they can come 
to you for help.

More advice and guidance 

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/is-my-child-ready-for-social-media /  

Safer Internet Tips…

https://reportharmfulcontent.com/?lang=en
https://www.ceop.police.uk/Safety-Centre/
https://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers/get-help/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/is-my-child-ready-for-social-media/

